

MINUTES OF THE WHITEROSE AUTOGRASS MEMBERS MEETING HELD AT THE TRAVELLERS REST, BARNSELEY on 28th August 2012

Committee Present:	Paul Glover (Chairman) Kevin Griffiths (Vice Chairman) Hilary Bird (Secretary) Rosemary Glover (Treasurer) Steve Hillier (Safety)	David Glover (Chief Marshall) Kate Lakin (Membership) Jasper Aspinall (Drivers Rep) Trevor Frost (Chief Scrutineer)
Apologies:	Alison Hall (Membership)	

Chairmans Report

Paul explained that the meeting had been called to discuss Brampton Banger track as a possible new track for Whiterose. He told everyone about the visit that some of the committee members had made to Brampton and the relationship we had formed with Scott (the guy in charge of the banger racing club). He explained what we would need to do if we took over the field and we in turn have made some things clear to him one of which was that we would not be responsible for the number of tyres that were already on the field. Scott had a problem with this bit and told us to "*forget it*".

If we are to continue however questions that need to be answered are:

1. Is he allowed to sub let the land?
2. Can we have it in writing that the tyres are not our responsibility?
3. Is there any more land available for parking, pits etc?
4. Who is the person named on the insurance?
5. Can we see the Planning Permission?

We would also need to fully measure the land and check out the feasibility.

After discussion and input from those present it was agreed that the site is not big enough for what we need and the work involved is more than we can reasonably be expected to do to make the track work for the club. Paul will ring Scott and let him know and thank him for his time.

Other Business

Rosemary told everyone that the presentation is confirmed at the Encore at Barnsley (same place as last year) for 24th November 7.00 – 7.30pm. Tickets are £20pp for sit down meal and disco and we are looking for sponsors for the annual trophies.

Scunthorpe have postponed their meeting that clashes with the reserve BAS round and moved it to the week after. Whiterose have cancelled the points meeting from that date.

Trev queried if anyone knows the whereabouts of the club's Vernier and Sealing Kit?

The meeting acknowledged that two gazebo's have been purchased from club funds at discounted prices for club members to gather under at big meetings.

There was no further business so the meeting closed @ 21.45